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SOCIAL FUND UPDATE

As annual leave prevented me from attending the last meeting of the Customer Representative Group I took an action point in absentia to update the CRG on progress with social fund delivery.

In a nutshell the increased volumes of crisis loans continue to present us with issues in terms of operational delivery as you will know from some of your local contacts.  In some places performance has dipped and required intervention and a shifting of resources.  But the situation is far from uniformly bad, in fact we continue to cope well in most locations, if running below targets.  And in the last few months there have been real improvements in the delivery of all our services in places such as Wales, Scotland and the North East, where there are now very few issues. One piece of good news in the last few months is that the number of crisis loan applications seems to have reached a monthly plateau of 220,000.  

As you know our contingency arrangements, getting 700 extra people in Contact Centres to handle calls and pass them onto our Decision Makers (DMs) in Benefit Delivery Centres, have been underpinning our efforts.  But these arrangements are not sustainable in the long-term as they do not provide the end-to-end customer service we would like to see for social fund customers and they are an inefficient way of deploying our finite resources.

The reaching of a plateau in the number of applications, and the successful completion of pilots of end-to-end decision-making in Middlesbrough and Lowestoft Contact Centres means that we can now proceed to introducing end-to-end decision-making into our contingency sites (something we have spoken about at previous CRG meetings).  To give you an idea of scale this will involve increasing the number of crisis loan DMs for living expenses from around 800 today to 1500 people.  When this is complete we are confident we will have enough DMs to ensure the delivery of crisis loans, CCGs and reviews at the new volume levels.

This is a complex task which, given the risks to delivery, we have decided to phase from the beginning of September, completing in June 2009.  We judge this as the fastest pace we can proceed at.  The first stage in any location is that the local BDC supports the training of people in the CC where it can (supported by IRS as well).  We then need to migrate the BDC back to end-to end service as the Contact Centre cuts over from contingency to end-to end.  The table below sets out the date BDCs move over. The Contact Centres are selecting staff (as this involves promotion) and will decide on locations shortly.  Although customers will not be able to tell if they are receiving and end-to-end service from a CC or BDC as the service will be the same, accessed by dialling their existing number.
	BDC return dates to end to end processing



	Perry Barr
	01/09/2008
	
	

	Sheffield
	20/10/2008
	
	

	Chesterfield
	27/10/2008
	
	

	Nottingham
	03/11/2008
	
	

	Norwich
	24/11/2008
	
	

	London 40%
	15/12/2008
	
	

	Newport/Llanelli
	26/01/2009
	
	

	Springburn
	16/02/2009
	
	

	Milton Keynes
	16/03/2009
	
	

	Inverness
	06/04/2009
	
	

	Basildon
	20/04/2009
	
	


I guess the real question you and colleagues would like answering is how quickly will social fund performance recover?  My answer is that I expect we will continue to need to manage quite closely while we return to end-to-end processing.  There are bound to be one or two hiccups along the way but in general you should see a gradual improvement in our services and a reduction in complaints you receive as the increased numbers of DMs come on stream.

The CRG has heard me before, when describing the challenge of modernising the system while meeting today’s customer needs, use the analogy of trying to run a full train timetable whilst relaying the track.  We are in that territory again.  But as these proposals get to the heart of the problem - the mismatch in the levels of demand and number of DMs - I am optimistic that our difficulties on social fund can be put behind us once and for all and our service levels there can ultimately match the improvements we have seen in the other benefits over the last two years.

I will continue to provide the CRG with updates on our progress as we work through the implementation.  In the meantime if you, or colleagues on the CRG, to whom this letter is copied, would like any more information then let me know.

Neil Couling

Director, Benefits and Fraud

